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Sub: Proposal for diversion of 1.0 hectare of forest land for operation of Tokrabandha Hill
Stone Quarry No.9 under Dhubri Division in favour of Sri Mobarak Hussain, Dhubri.

Ref:- (i) Letter No. FRS.152/2017/42 dated 22.06.2017 of Govt of Assam.
(ii) F.No. 14-10/2018-ROHQ dated 16.04.2018 of Govt of India, MoEF&CC, New Delhi.

Sir,

With reference to the subject and letter cited above, I am to inform that the proposal
mentioned under subject above has been received in the Regional Office, Shillong seeking prior
approval of the Central Government in accordance with Section 2 of the FCA, 1980 from the
State Govt of Assam vide letter under reference above. The proposal was forwarded to Ministry,
New Delhi by Regional Office, Shillong vide letter No. 3-AS B 031/2017-SHI/1976 dated
19.09.2017 for approval of the competent authority as the proposed area is for mining. The
original proposal was returned from the Ministry vide letter F.No. 14-10/2018-ROHQ dated
16.04.2018.

In view of the Ministry’s letter dated 16.04.2018 mentioned above, I am directed to
inform that the proposal for diversion of 1.0 hectare of forest land for operation of Tokrabandha
Hill Stone Quarry No.9 under Dhubri Division in favour of Sri Mobarak Hussain, Dhubri is
rejected as the proposed area is near to the natural water source and the Assam Govt had
withdrawn the proposal vide Secretary, Govt of Assam’s letter No FRS.226/2017/29 dated
27.02.2018 and Principal Chief Conservator of Forests Assam’s letter No. FG.27/Nodal/Mahal
Proposal (New) Genl./Pt-II dated 17.02.2018. Therefore, the proposal in original is returned



herewith and this instant proposal is therefore closed and deleted from the pending list of the
Regional Office, Shillong.

Encl.: Original Proposal. wad,
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